
Assalamoualaikoum, Dear Brothers and Sisters,
Here is a retrospective of our Association A.M.M.O.I, Association 
Musulmane Mauricienne de L’Ocean Indien (Mauritian Muslim 
Association of the Indian Ocean).
106-110 Rue Rateau – 93120 LA COURNEUVE - FRANCE
Mosquée Anwaar-E-Tayyeba :

The Association was created on 10th February 1995 by some 
members, in the spirit to gather the Mauritian Muslims of the île de 
France. During 3 years, they fought to preserve this place and 
finally in 1998, the executive office decided to organize the Salaat Ul 
Tarawi for the first time.

The first Tarawi of the holy month was completed by 7 loyal 
worshipers, and by word of mouth, loyal worshipers began to 
increase in numbers, day after day. After the holy month of 
Ramadan, and thanks to a very strong mobilization of the loyal 
worshipers, the executive members decided to acquire the place, 
now known as A.M.M.O.I. At the time, the price of the property was 
1.3 million Francs.

By the willingness of Allah (SWT) and the blessing of the month of 
Ramadan, a great pledge of solidarity had started. However the 
purchase price of the building required large funds during that 
period, with the necessity to get a loan in order to finalize the 
project.

And after 3 years by Allah’s (SWT) wish as well as the mobilization, 
determination and generosity of the loyal worshipers, the loan was 
repaid early.

In 1999, the mosque was visited and controlled by the council who 
ordered us to close the establishment for security purposes. A 
permit for renovation was filed immediately after the visit from the 
council, and a few months later, on 28th October 1999 we were 

granted the building permit, and within a few months the work 
was completed.

Since that date, the building was in compliance to accommodate 
120 people. From 1998 until today the members have increased 
subsequently, so the mosque no longer meets the security 
standards required by the Council.

In 2012, the Executive Board with the approval of the General 
Assembly decided to file a building permit, and after encountering 
many difficulties, the building permit has finally been granted on 
20th June 2017.

Today we have 870.000 € in cash, we need a further 400.000 € to 
start the first phase of the construction, that is to say the 
demolition and the foundation of the construction. Inch'Allah with 
the help of our Creator and your contributions, we will be able to 
place the first brick of this religious building.

The second phase of the work will require collecting the sum of 
approximately 2 000 000 euros, and this will be acquired by your 
support and your future generosity.

Help us to build the house of Allah, so you participate in a
Saddaka E Dyariyah, a double reward because this is a Mosque and 
a Madrassa for Islamic Education.

PLEASE SUPPORT US, BROTHERS AND SISTERS FOR THIS GOOD CAUSE.

JAZAKALLAH.

The Management

RETROSPECTIVE OF THE AMMOI :


